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3ÏÍÅ ÌÏÎÇ ÁÎÏÎÙÍÏÕÓ ×ÒÉÔÅÒ ÏÎÃÅ ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȱ/ÕÒ ÉÎÓÐÉÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÓÔȟ ÏÕÒ ÄÕÔÙ ÉÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 

ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔȟ ÁÎÄ ÏÕÒ ÈÏÐÅ ÉÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÔÕÒÅȱȢ 4Ï ÂÅ ÓÕÒÅȟ ÔÈÅ 0ÁÒËÅ #ÏÕÎÔÙ (ÉÓÔÏÒÉÃÁÌ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙ ÈÁÓ 

been the torch bearer of our historical legacy for well over one hundred years.  

The museum has been at the forefront of preserving the memories and traditions of Parke 

County. Through the preservation and presentation of primary source manuscripts and 

historically significant relics at the Parke County Museum, the Society has transformed 

local history into a living entity. Through community education and tourism activities, the 

Society extols the virtues and realities of both past and present life in Parke County. 

 Through its activities of the past one hundred years, the Society has made continuous and 

impressive advancements in honoring historically significant Parke County men and 

×ÏÍÅÎȟ 0ÁÒËÅ #ÏÕÎÔÙȭÓ ÉÎÔÅÒÁÃÔÉÏÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÌÁÒÇÅÒ ÓÏÃÉÁÌȾÐÏÌÉÔÉÃÁÌȾÃÕÌÔÕÒÁÌ ÌÁÎÄÓÃÁÐÅ ÏÆ 

ÏÕÒ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙȟ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÕÎÔÙȭÓ ÎÏÔÅ×ÏÒÔÈÙ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÉÃÁÌ ÓÉÔÅÓ ÁÎd natural wonders, and of course, 

the seemingly boundless fascination with our world famous covered bridges. 

The Parke County Historical Society had its beginning on May 12th, 1894. That is when 

geologist and naturalist Captain John T. Campbell organized the first meeting in Bridgeton. 

In the years that followed various places throughout the county served as meeting 

headquarters . On March 24th, 1917, after the Indiana State Centennial celebration had 

been held, the Society more formally organized and a state charter was granted. 

The years of 1917-1930 was an especially active era for the Society.  Under the auspices of 

Society President Mrs. Haseltine Dooley, the fledgling organization increased in numbers 

and stature.  In 1921 the Society was instrumental in the celebration of the county 

centennial.  In 1924 the Society also assisted in the Rockville centennial celebration. On 

April 19th, 1926, the Society unveiled a bronze memorial tablet in memory of Parke County 



Revolutionary War soldiers who had been buried in the County. The Society worked 

harmoniously with the American Legion and Commercial Club on this project.  

A week after the unveiling, the Society played host to the Indiana Historical Society and the 

George Rogers Clark Sesquicentennial Commission when they attended the dedication of 

the Underground Marker in Penn Township.  It was in 1927 that the Parke County Museum 

used the Courthouse basement as a more permanent base of operations. The groundwork 

was then being laid for a more systematic and orderly methodology in respect to 

ÐÒÅÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÕÎÔÙȭÓ ÈÅÒÉÔÁÇÅȢ  

Unfortunately the loss of Mrs. Dooley as President led to a long and basically dormant 

period in which the Society was little involved in development and growth. To be sure, the 

presence of a drought and The Great Depression, as well as World War Two, led to 

economic hard times and a struggle for survival.  Many influential citizens were fully 

challenged in just maintaining a way of life, with precious little time or resources to 

develop a sense of history on an archival scale. 

On March 17th,1961, Enos Van Huss, with the help of W.B. Hargrave, reorganized the 

Historical Society.  125 people attended this meeting.  With a Covered Bridge Festival in its 

incipient stages, a formal means of teaching others about the rich history of Parke County 

was a definite need. The world was changing, travel patterns were broadening, and the 

1950 economic boom meant more tourism and competition for a newly affluent American 

society that was rapidly developing a taste for adventure.   

In 1962 a tourist information center was established one block west of the Courthouse. In 

1963 a marker was placed on the Courthouse lawn to commemorate the founding of 

Rockville.  In 1964 a marker was placed on the grave of noted historian and foreign 

correspondent John Beadle . In May of 1966 markers were placed at Annapolis to 

commemorate the birthplace of Uncle Joe Cannon, speaker of the United States House of 

Representatives and one of the most influentiaÌ ÅÁÒÌÙ ρωππȭÓ ÐÏÌÉÔÉÃÉan.  At the same time 

markers were placed at Armiesburg to commemorate a campsite of General and future 



President William Henry Harrison and at Roseville (Coxville) to commemorate the first 

business in Parke County.  In June of 1966 a marker was placed on the Wabash River 

Bridge on Highway 36 at Montezuma to mark the site of the Wabash-Erie Canal, the longest 

canal built in North America.  All in all, 18 historical markers have been erected by the 

Historical Society, including the Civil War Bronze Tablet in the rotunda of the Courthouse-

purchased in 1923 for $226.00.  In 1975 a marker was placed on the Rockville House, one 

block east of the old jail. 

The Parke County Historical Society has always been at the forefront of several projects 

that serve to perpetÕÁÔÅ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÕÎÔÙȭÓ ÐÒÏÕÄ ÈÅÒÉÔÁÇÅȢ  1981 was a watershed year for a 

couple of important Society projects.  When the Commissioners renovated the interior of 

the Courthouse, the Society accepted responsibility for cleaning, rematting, and adding 

bronze nameplates for each of the framed pictures of the 27 past judges and lawyers 

pictured there.  In addition, 1981 also saw the purchase of two covered wagon kits that 

became instrumental in teaching Indiana history to Parke County fourth grade students.  In 

1976 the Society , in conjunction with a $25,000 Indiana Department of Natural Resources 

grant, began restoration of the Lusk Home; in 1982 this project was completed.  The 

furnishing of the Lusk Home was helped by a series of ice cream socials as a Society 

fundraiser.  Another notable accomplishment was the publishing of an official Parke County 

Family History limited edition book.  In addition to this a slide show, conceived by William 

Swern, became a fixture of the museum and was shown in numerous venues.  4ÈÅ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙȭÓ 

ÉÎÖÏÌÖÅÍÅÎÔ ÉÎ ÃÁÔÁÌÏÇÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÅÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÕÎÔÙȭÓ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÍÕÌÔÉÆÁÃÅÔÅÄȢ 

Perhaps no greater symbol of our connection to the past exists than the Parke County 

Historical Museum.  After years of attempting to create a centralized locale for the various 

artifacts and manuscripts that were scattered throughout the county, Curator Katherine 

Malone (with the help of Ralph Musson and Lowell Osborne) collected and began the 

laborious task of formally cataloging and arranging the memorabilia at the building that 

was rented in 1973.  In 1973 the Tourist Center had been sold and the museum display had 

to be moved.  Fortunately the former Blue Room Restaurant was available for $85.00 a 



month, including rent, liability insurance, and yard care.  In 1975 the Society was 

incorporated by the Secretary of State and became a not-for-profit organization.  In 1976 

the building was purchased for $22,500 and the Museum had a permanent home.   

The daily activities of the Museum have been carried on by docents such as Jim Jerome, 

Bruce Brown, Mike Garrison, and current docent Gary Cowan.  4ÈÅ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙȭÓ ÉÎÖÏÌÖÅÍÅÎÔ 

with the Museum has continued to this day with efforts made for the Museum to serve as a 

resource site for tourists, as a teaching tool for both residents and nonresidents, and as a 

true instrument to remember the proud legacy of a county with an eye on the past, but also 

with the will to adapt to the present and face the future. 

 


